His Worship, Mayor John E. Lloyd, City Hall, Halifax, N. S.

Dear Sir:

At its meeting on June 6, 1961 the Halifax Regional Library Board reviewed once again the lack of progress on the work of the War Memorial. I was asked to write to you drawing to your attention the following dates connected with this undertaking.

April 1, 1958 Indoor Garden removed.

April 1/58 - June 18/59 Various plans submitted - one by

Mrs. Redden, approved by the

Board but turned down by City

Council with request that Mr.

Munnich be asked to submit a plan.

June 18, 1959. Plan submitted by Mr. Munnich.
Sept. 25, 1959. Mr. Munnich's plan approved by Finance & Executive Committee of City Council.

Oct. 30, 1959. \$1,000.00 from surplus set aside for War Memorial.

Sept. 26, 1960. Work started.

June 1961 - War Memorial still incomplete - lighting and flags to be installed.

While appreciating that Mr. Munnich is a very busy man the Board feels that it is not unreasonable to ask that he conclude this project without further delay.

Very sincerely yours,

Mary Cameron, Secretary Halifax Regional Library Board.

MC/kr